
   

  

  
 

 

 

 

New Life’s has provided snacks for testing days at Lawhon Elementary for several 

years. Thank you to Kate Bates who secured a Thrivent card and for Walt & 

Carole Wright for getting the requested snacks and water for the 2 test days in May. 

Walt & Carole are also R.I.S.E. mentors at Lawhon!  

New Life’s is providing snacks for testing days at  

Lawhon Elementary 
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In-Person 8:00 a.m. & 10:30a.m. Worship Services 

in the Sanctuary (social distanced)  

with Livestream available 

On Facebook @  NewLifeinPearland 

-+- 

Monday-Friday, May 2nd-6th 

Meals on Wheels 

Tuesdays, May 3, 10, 17, 24 & 31 

Quilting @ 9:30am 

Sunday, May 1st 

One Service at 9:30am 

Congregational Pastor Vote 

Wednesday, May 4th 

Senior (55+) Luncheon 

Thursday, May 5th 

Property Committee 

Sunday, May 8th 

Mother’s Day 

Youth Carnation Sale 

Monday, May 9th 

Church Council Meeting 

Thursday, May 12th 

GLOW (Care Committee) 

Wednesday, May 18th 

Mary Martha Bible Study @ 9:30am 

Thursday, May 26th 

Ascension of Our Lord 

Sunday, June 5th 

Day of Pentecost 
-+- 

Note: The Office is open limited hours. 

Please leave a message at 281-485-1818 if you need 

access or something from the office. 
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Pastor’s Page 
 

To the Good Folks at New Life 
 

I would like for us to look at a very special day that always falls 40 days after 
Easter: Ascension Day. This year: May 26. It commemorates the Chrstian belief 
of the bodily ascension of Jesus into heaven.  
 

Luke 24:50-53 tells us: When he had led them out to the vicinity of Bethany, he lifted up his hands and blessed 
them. While he was blessing them, he left them and was taken up into heaven. Then they worshiped him and 
returned to Jerusalem with great joy. And they stayed continually at the temple, praising God. 
 

     Yes, the ascension points us to the uniqueness of Jesus, as God and man, God in the flesh, 
incarnation and, specifically to Jesus as Lord on the throne, but it also points to the uniqueness 
and value of each human life. We believe that Jesus’ humanness does not end with his 
resurrection or his ascension. The particularity of his human personhood, is eternal. Now carry 
that through to us. It becomes equally true that our personhood, our individuality, will not just 
melt away into nothingness with death either. This is our uniqueness, too! We also are intended 
for eternity as human beings. 
      Jesus’ ascension is the hinge between Luke’s Gospel and the Acts of the Apostles (also written 
by Luke), for Acts is not a new story but the continuation of the story of Jesus’ mission and 
ministry through the work of his apostles and disciples. As we are told in Acts, Jesus, while 
physically absent for a period of time, “will come in the same way as you saw him go into 
heaven.” What is truly interesting for you and me and all Christianity is not Jesus' coming and 
going, but the ongoing reality of Jesus’ existing eternally. 
      As a result, and this is what really grabs us, the ascension is not the END of Jesus’ mission but 
the BEGINNING of the church’s mission. Jesus’ ascension takes place only “after giving 
instructions through the Holy Spirit to the apostles,” creating an even deeper encounter with 
Jesus. Simply put, Jesus promises the apostles the Holy Spirit, “power from on high.” 
      Now the rub: As Jesus spoke in terms of the restoration of the kingdom to Israel, it seems 
they're still thinking in terms of a physical kingdom. Since “after his suffering he presented 
himself alive to them by many convincing proofs, appearing to them during forty days and 
speaking about the kingdom of God,” it is not a surprise that it would be on their minds.  
      Yet Jesus’ kingship is not about establishing a kingdom by conquering and destroying the 
enemy. The only enemies Jesus has are those that have already been conquered through his 
resurrection: death and suffering. The victory of the kingdom of God is not about building castles 
and fortifying walls to keep people out, but about inviting others in to enjoy God’s reign. This is 
why when the apostles ask whether this is the time to restore the kingdom, Jesus’ response is to 
send them out to the world: “You will be my witnesses in Jerusalem, in all Judea and Samaria, 
and to the ends of the earth.” 
      Since each human life, body and soul, is valuable, each person deserves to hear the saving 
story of Jesus’ life. Jesus took on human life, became incarnate, exactly for this purpose: to save 
our unique human lives. And Jesus retains his human uniqueness as the ascended Lord as a 
model for our future life and in order that each of us in our individuality and personhood can 
share in eternal life. He will come again as the same Jesus, a person like us, to welcome us to 
enjoy the kingdom of God: life eternal with all of our singularity and personhood intact.  
      Herein lies some great and comforting news for you and me, friends. 
      God's peace be with all of you always and forever! 
 

Pastor Grant Housewright                (Much of the above came from the writings of John W. Martens)   
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“Hello New Life Family! 
 

As many of you know, Terri and I went through an extremely 
difficult trial this month, with me spending 2½ week in the hospital, 
undergoing two surgeries, and facing unfavorable odds for survival.  Yet, to the 
amazement of the surgeons, I am now completing my recovery at home, looking 
forward to being at 100% in a few months!  Thank you all for your many prayers 
and well wishes!  They were powerful indeed!!  Interestingly, NEW LIFE helped 
Terri and me find NEW LIFE once again!!!   Thanks be to God! 
 

I wish to ask everyone to say a prayer of thanks for Vanessa Rincones, our council 
Vice President.  During my hospital emergency, she stepped up and took care of the 
final stages of New Life’s negotiations / discussions with our primary Pastoral 
candidate, Dr. Clayton Faulkner.  Vanessa (and the Executive Team) did an 
outstanding job in my absence, and as a result of her work, this process didn’t miss a 
single beat!  Thank you so much Vanessa!!!   And, thank you to our Executive Team 
(Vanessa, Mary Ann Marcha, and John Garrett). 
 

Now, let’s get to the news at hand.  There is only one item that now dominates the 
New Life landscape, dwarfing all other issues.  We are finally in the home stretch in 
the process of finding a new Pastor for our precious church!  At this point, the 
negotiations between Dr. Faulkner and Vanessa and the Executive Team, are 
complete.  The full Council has met and interviewed Dr. Faulkner.  All terms and 
conditions have been agreed to.  The next step is the Congregational meeting (and 
vote) after the service on May 1, 2022!   
 

Dr. Faulkner (soon to be “Pastor Faulkner”) is assisting Pastor Grant with the single 
9:30 service Sunday (May 1st), and, he is delivering the sermon.  Immediately 
following that service a congregational meeting will be held, for the express propose 
of voting.  By the time you read this, the congregation will have officially voted to 
make him our new Pastor!  While I am very enthusiastic about him, as is the Council 
and the Call Committee, it is up to you the members of New Life Lutheran Church 
to make the final decision.   
 

It is my trust and belief that we are all ready to get back to “normal” as a church, 
and move forward into a bright and faithful future!  I look forward to making that 
journey with you all… 
 

Thanks, praise, and blessings to everyone at New Life!   
 

 Yours in Christ,                                               Mike Kiser 
        2022 Church Council President   

         713-515-6255 
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The 2022 Flower Chart is up in the Narthex. 

 

If there is a week in 2022 you would like to sponsor 
Altar Flowers from Wyndowbox Florists ($45) , 
please put your name on the chart and/or let the 

office know. 

Communion Elements are $40 per month 
Please let the office know if you would like to  

sponsor a month in 2022.  281-485-1818   
(Currently we are using individually packaged elements) 

 

Sunday, May 1st  Sunday, May 1st  --    One Service @ 9:30am One Service @ 9:30am   

  Congregation Vote on Pastor Clayton FaulknerCongregation Vote on Pastor Clayton Faulkner  

  

Monday, May 2nd  Monday, May 2nd  --    Friday, May 6th  Friday, May 6th  --    Meals on WheelsMeals on Wheels  
  

  

Friday, May 6th  Friday, May 6th  --    Youth Flower Fundraiser  Youth Flower Fundraiser  --    Put together arrangements. Put together arrangements.   

  

  

Sunday, May 8th  Sunday, May 8th  --    Mother’s DayMother’s Day  

  Youth Flower SaleYouth Flower Sale  
  

  

                Thursday, May 26  Thursday, May 26  --    Ascension of Our LordAscension of Our Lord  

  

  

  

Sunday, June 5th  Sunday, June 5th  --    PentecostPentecost  

  
   

Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events  

 

Lawn Care now includes the back 
field so the total needed is now $560 
per month for the field and front of 

the property.  
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The Spring Cleaning Silent Auction  

closed with a bang on Good Friday!  

The event raised over $1,500 and counting for 

the General Fund. 

Seder Tuesday 

Good Friday Service, Fish Fry & Silent Auction 

Thank you to Tiffany for organizing the Auction and to 
everyone who donated items and/or bid on them. Tons of fun! 
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Thanks to all the New Life Seniors who contributed to the 
Ukrainian Relief Fund at our last luncheon. $100 was 
collected and sent to  Lutheran Disaster Response.  If you 
wish to contribute,100% of your donation goes to this 
program. 
 
On line: Lutheran Disaster Response, Eastern Europe Crisis Response 
 
By phone: 800 638-3522, from 8-5 EDT 
 
By mail:  Make checks payable to "Lutheran Disaster Response"  
on memo line write: "Eastern Europe Crisis Response" 
 
Mail to: Evangelical Lutheran Church in  America 
             P. O. Box  1809 
             Merrifield, VA 22116-8009 

Thank you to everyone who helped us 
celebrate the life of Karl Sweet.  
The many people who brought food, 
worked the kitchen and made the 
family feel loved are very much 
appreciated! 
There were more than 120 people in 
attendance and they were from many 
areas of Karl’s life . (Family, Bands, 
School , Boy Scouts, Work and his Social 
life). 
He will be missed by all who just knew 
him and/or benefitted from his giving 
spirit. 
  
 Julia, Erik, Karen & Jon Sweet 
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Thank you to EVERYONE who has helped with meal 

deliveries in January and March! We will be delivering 

again May 2-6. Please look at the dates below and see if 

maybe you could help with one of the remaining 

months. Remember – it is only one day! It usually takes 

about 2 - 2 ½ hours to complete the route. 

Remember – this is ONE day every EIGHT weeks. If 

you think you might be interested or would like some 

more information, please call Barbara Flowers @ 713-817

-1012. 

 

The calendar for 2022 is included below: 
         May 2-6      Jun 27-Jul 1 
Aug 22-26      Oct 17-21    Dec 12-16 
 

If you know someone who might benefit from this 
program, you can call Pearland Meals on Wheels @ 281-

485-5081 for information. 

New Life appreciates all work 
done to the Glory of God! Let 

us know if we missed 
thanking someone. 

Thank you:  Terri Kiser, Cheryl 
Robinson, Linda Stavinoha, Charlotte 
Thurman and Korie Williams for the 
volunteer time they have contributed 
in the office this month.   
You are very much appreciated!      

 

Seniors (55+) will meet Wednesday, May  6th @ 
noon for a pot luck lunch.  

 

Thank You! From Church Council & Staff 
 

 To Mike Kiser for leading us as Church Council 
President. 

  To Pastor Housewright for taking on New Life for a 
short interim.  

 Thank You again to the Call Committee members for 
their Due Diligence of completing the Pastoral Call 
Candidate interviews and expediting the Primary 
Candidate to Council.  

Last month we had 17 
volunteers who served 
134 meals to 27 clients 

over 5 days! 

 To Mike Kiser for starting the Pastoral Compensation 
paperwork and process.   

 To Vanessa Rincones for stepping up as VP to finish Pastoral 
Compensation package with Pastor Tracy and Candidate. 

 To Mina Stagner for assisting Council/V Rincones with her 
knowledge & input of the Budget and Pastoral Compensation. 

 To Nancy Bryars for continued Financial Reporting assistance. 
 To the Executive Council members for their time in preparation 

of the Pastoral Compensation package.  
 To the teachers who have dedicated themselves to teaching our 

young ones in  Sunday School classes: Beth Moore, Rebecca 
Reed, Bryan Bradford, Mary Ann Marcha, Lorraine Walls, Julia 
Sweet, Korie Williams, and Helen Beckman.. 

 To Johnny Salvesen for the additional planning of Holy Week 
and Easter Choir practices. And for his amazing musical talent 
and expertise in leading worship including the children’s 
sermons.  

 To Korie W. For providing sound & tech expertise to stream & 
show screens for Worship Services in the absence of others. 

 To the Property team : W. Wright, D. Barron, C. Gaevert, M. 
Kiser, C. Robinson, R. Moreno, K. Cheney for keeping exterior 
and interior maintained. 

 To Cheryl Robinson for the Spring/Easter decorations 
throughout the church facilities and for redoing the flower bed. 

 To A. Castillo & H Beckman for hosting Seder Meal for one 
Conformant, Austin Tatuaca.   

 To Linda Stavinoha & WOW for the Children’s Easter Party 
preparations & hosting.  A Special Thanks to the Easter Bunny 
for making his appearance, Jocelyn Weber for Face Painting 
and the new Volunteers. (More than 40 youth and 40 adults) 

 To the R. Gottlieb for securing a Thrivent Action Card to cover 
the cost of the Children’s Easter party.  

 To D. Barron for obtaining a Thrivent Action Card for the 
Annual Fish Fry and to K. Cheney for coordinating Volunteers.  
The money raised ($560+) went to New Life’s General Fund. 

 D. Barron for coordinating MIM for the Fish Fry.  
 To all the New Volunteers at the Fish Fry.   
 To Tiffany B-Pineda for overlooking the Silent Auction. Money 

raised ($1,500+) will go to New Life’s General Fund. 
 Thanks to the congregation for continued donations and 

bidding for the Good Friday Silent Auction. 
 To Helen Beckman for coordinating/leading the Mary Martha 

Bible study group on the third Wednesday of the month. 
 To L. Stavinoha, K. Williams, B. Homerstad and others for 

sending out greeting cards & everyone who has encouraged, 
called and/or checked up on  your Church family. 

 To J. Foucheaux, L. Cope, T. Kiser, D. Barron and K. Cheney for  
volunteering at CHH doing odd jobs, picking up and delivering 
food and distributing food! 

 To everyone who donated food, bags & egg cartons for CHH. 
 To the New Life quilters who continue to make beautiful quilts 

for Lutheran World Relief. 
 To the Altar Guild for keeping up with Sunday morning prep. 
 To those who continue the good works of New Life’s outreach 

programs at home and on New Life Property.  
 To all those on the prayer team, GLOW and beyond who are 

praying for this congregation, friends and family.                    
 

We appreciate you ALL so much! 
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Saturday, May 7 is the rescheduled Waterways Cleanup from 7:30 to 10 A.M. at 
Centennial Park. Register on line with Keep Pearland Beautiful (KPB). This activity is for ages 14 
to adult. Students may earn service hours. 
 

Thursday May 12 is Garden Lecture Live on Facebook at 7 P.M. The topic is ”Pollinator 

Garden”. The monthly Garden Lecture is sponsored by Keep Pearland Beautiful, Brazoria County 
Master Gardeners, and Brazoria County Agrilife Extension. You can tune in by going to 
www.facebook.com/keeppearlandbeautiful Beginning with the following week (third Thursday), 
the lecture recording will be on KPB You Tube and website: https:/pearlandrecycles.com/garden 
lectures/. June 9 lecture topic is “Rainwater Harvesting”. 
 

What a blessing our recent rainy day was! I love looking outside after a good rain to see how 
green, clean, and refreshed everything looks. It’s as if all of nature is saying, “Praise God and 
thank you for a great drink of water!” If you enjoy working in your flower beds or vegetable 
garden, you understand how much that rain was needed. The rain barrel I use for watering 
potted plants and the garden around my patio was almost empty. Now it’s full to overflowing. 
“My rain barrel runneth over.” If gardening is something you enjoy, may I suggest visiting the 
Community Garden on YMCA Drive in front of the YMCA and near Broadway and Pearland 
Parkway. It was founded by the late Cassie Mitchell, is sponsored by Keep Pearland Beautiful 
and operated by Brazoria County Master Gardeners. Currently most of the volunteers are Master 
Gardner interns. Volunteers are always welcome. Ruth and August Aimone, former PISD 
teachers, have been in charge for 12 years and are now handing over the reins to a new leader. I’m 
sure you’ll still see them there quite often. August told me that prepandemic  they were 
supplying  700 t0 800 pounds of produce to Pearland Neighborhood Center a year. They have 
hopes of exceeding that number this year. 
 

All over our planet there are water concerns, whether it’s drought, quality, drainage, flood, and 

now thawing. Water is a serious and comprehensive problem for Earth. It needs comprehensive, 

thoughtful solutions. Pray for our planet and consider how you may become part of the solution. 

 
Thank you to all those who helped Clean Up on Orange St. on April 2nd. 

The street was fairly clean but we still picked up 3 bags of trash/recycle. 

Helen Beckman 

Turtle Patrol started on April 1st. Volunteers look for tracks and nesting 
Sea Turtles until July 15th. Karen, Maryann, Terri & Cheryl will be 
patrolling on Friday mornings. Please pray for our safety and health as 
we walk the 5 1/2-7 miles each Friday. When you visit the beach, please 
be sure to pack out everything you bring—lets keep our beaches clean!   

           Karen  

 

http://www.facebook.com/keeppearlandbeautiful
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Property updates, cleaning, replacements, etc.  are 
being done continuously. See the list below for items 
needed for year-round maintenance. If you see 
something that needs to be addressed or you have a 
talent you are willing to share, and time to share it, 
please let Charlie Gaevert, Rudy Moreno or Karen 
Sweet-Cheney know.  (Even if you only have 15 
minutes on a Sunday to help with something you 
would like to share!) Suggestions are welcome as well.   

Lots of things going on behind the scenes... 

Thank you to all those who provide special 
offerings to help with Lawn Care. There is a 
new signup sheet in the Narthex for 2022 to 
help offset the shortage New Life is currently 
incurring.  Lawn Care now includes the back 
field so the total is $560 per month for the 
field and the front of the property.  

 

New Life Needs:  Thank you for Epiphany Gifts! 
Please consider donating items always in need:  
 

Air Filters: 20x18x1 (1)  & 20x20x1 (10 every other  month) 
   Light Bulbs:  T-12 and T-8 LED/Fluorescent Tubes 

 (we are now ONLY using LED  -  Daylight) 
(WalMart has LED tubes that can be used as T8 OR T12  -  Box of 10 

for $42.88) 
 

  

Other consistent needs:  Bottled water is used year round 
(all sizes), Coffee (regular and decaf), little creamers (mini 

moos, Hazelnut & French vanilla), Z fold paper towels  
& 2 ply toilet paper (Charmin ultra plus).  

Checks can be mailed to: 3402 Swensen Rd, Pearland, TX 77581  
     Be sure to put “New Life Lutheran  -  to be used for food” in the Memo! 

 

Christian Helping Hands  

Basket out full time for 
anytime drop-offs 

CHH needs egg 
cartons and plastic 

bags too! 

Property Team Meetings will be at 
6pm on the 1st Thursday of the 

month. 

Property Updates 

In 2021, New Life  
donated more than 

3,100 pounds of food! 

Logan organizing pasta 

Removal of Dead Bushes 
in front of the Church 

*  Emergency * Need! The shelves are bare! 
 

Ramen Noodles, Mac & Cheese, Soups, Tuna, Canned 
Tomatoes & Sauce, Peanut Butter, Jelly and Dry Beans. 

 

Other items: Cereal, Cooking Oil/spray, Single serve meals 
(canned and packets), Shampoo (& Conditioner), Diapers & 

Baby Items, Razors & Shaving Cream 
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GLOW is caring for New Life Members.  

GLOW—God’s Love, Our Work.  

 If you would like to join the GLOW care team or are 
in need of a care ministry, please contact the church 
office at 281-485-1818 or GLOW@newlifelutheran.com  
 The GLOW team meets on the second Thursday of 
the month at 7:00pm in the Fellowship Hall. GLOW 
welcomes new care ministers! Even during 
these strange times the team sends cards, 
makes phone calls, provides communion 
and support for those in need.  

 

 

 

Kroger Community Awards 
 

New Life Lutheran’s Number  
changed to TX769 

 

New Life received a check for $35.28 on 4/13/2022. 
Please update your Community Award number 

online at Kroger.com 
Thank you to all who have used the New Life #! 

 

The old number is still associated with us but cannot be 
used when enrolling or accessing our account anymore.  

 

Randalls “Good Neighbor”  
 

New Life Lutheran’s Number 
is 4748.  A check for $13.76 was 

received in February 2022! 
If you shop at Randalls please consider adding 

this number to your “rewards card”. 

As of March 2022,  762 prayer shawls and 41 baby 
afghans have been made and distributed to those 
in need. This ministry only has a few 
members and really needs more people 
who would like to help make shawls 
and afghans. Please contact Carole 
Wright @ 713-826-8749 if you are 
interested. 

Kyle Cunningham 
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There are Sunday School classes for 
everyone  (youth & adults). 

 

Take time for Life-Long Learning! 

 
The Mary Martha Circle will meet Wednesday, May 21st at 9A.M. in the 
Fellowship Hall. At 9:30 Bible study starts. We use material found in the Gather 
magazine. Copies of the study will be available for anyone who is not a 
subscriber.      

  

  

New Life is looking for a Sunday School 
Superintendent and teachers for several ages.  
Please contact Mina if the Lord is moving on your 
heart and mind to lead in this capacity.  

New Life 

NEEDED 

The AABBCC  (Adult Bible Class) in-person Bible study - Sundays in the Fellowship 
Hall @ 9:30am — Social Distancing and Masks required. 

 

The DVD Bible Study Class is Postponed for the moment.   
This class uses DVD’s to facilitate interesting and timely discussion.  Daring Video Disciples are led 
by Nolan & Donna Patschke. The class plans to reconvene in June. Thank you for your patience!   
        Donna & Nolan 

Youth Sunday School Classroom Updates: 
Upstairs in the Fellowship Hall: 
Bryan Bradford, Beth Moore & Becca Reed lead the 
3 year olds—1st graders. Bible intros using Veggie 
Tales material and other curriculum. 
MaryAnn Marcha leads the 2nd-3rd graders with 
the 10 Commandments. 
Korie Williams leads the High Schoolers in lively 
discussion. 
Downstairs in the Fellowship Hall Lorraine Walls & 
Julia Sweet lead the 4th-6th graders in the books of 
the Bible and their authors. 
In the Youth Minister office, Helen Beckman leads 
the 7th& 8th graders with Confirmation material. 

Jade and Logan Memorized 
 the Books of the Bible! 
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ELCA Spiritual Center 

Daily Bible Readings   

As we continue to share in the emerging 21st century ministry, please take time as you are able to 
visit the Spiritual Center at the ELCA website:        www.elca.org/spiritual.html                         

“To be Christian without prayer is no more possible than to be alive without breathing.” - Martin Luther 

 

GOD’S PEOPLE PRAY!   
Please continue to pray for those staying home for 

COVID concerns, living in assisted living and nursing 

facilities as they are unable to leave their homes/rooms. 
 

Pray for renewing health:  Gebron Alvarez, Chris 
Baldauf, Bates family, Susan Bickham, Bryan & 
Lucas Bradford, Ed & Robyn Bradford, Floyd 
Brown, Hap Cummings, Kyle Cunningham, Foster 
Foucheaux, Nancy & Alan Fuller, the Gestls & 
Goschs, Harvey Hamilton, Homerstad families, 
John Howell, Linda Hudgens, the Kisers, Bob 
Leach, Tina Meyer, Linda Miller, Pete Mistrot, 
Cheryl & Rich Newell, Kerrie Nichols, Hubert 
Pardue, Allison Patschke, Allen & Viola Patschke, 
Matt Scott, Ruth & John Roberts, Scott & Leeta 
Sanger, Matt Scott, Julia Sweet, Karen Sweet-
Cheney, Patrick Sweet, Diane Tanksley, Claudia 
Thomas, Julie Watkins and Carole Wright.  

Special prayer needs: Adams & Robinson families,  
Barrett and Ruddock families, Barron, Larson, Reed 
& Moore families, Bradford family, Branum family, 
Broughton & Boeker familes, Brown & Fudge 
families, Brown & Grieger families, Buckels family, 
Castillo & Sandoval families, Childs family, 
Cunningham family, Dahse family, Foucheaux & 
Carver families, Gosch family, Grage family, Kaiser 
family, Kyle Lawson, Lawson family, Magers 
family, Marcha, Castillo & Salazar families, Mistrot 
& Meyer families, Nicholls family, Phelps, Butler & 
Schmidt families, Patschke & Tienert families, 
Purdum & Hayes families, Schroder family, Scott & 
Breuer families, Stavinoha, Hill & Coler families, 
Sweet family, Tanksley & Thomas families, Tatuaca 
family, Thomas family, Thurman family, Vavrecka 
family, Wallace family, Welch family, Wellman 
family, White family, Wilson family, Rich Wright, 
Young & Harrah families and the Word Fellowship 
Christian Church family. 

New Life prays for those serving in the military: 
Keagan Barthelme, Jeremy Foster, Zach Gottlieb, 
Eric Metzger, Mason Moore (reserves), Ryan 
Newell, Berkeley Scott, Joe Wishart & Christopher 
Young. 
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These petitions are offered as guides to prayer for the global, social and outreach ministries of the church. Thank you for your continued prayers for the life and mission of this church. 

PRAYER VENTURES 
2022 

 

A praying congregation prays for the wider church! 

Prayers of the day go to the ELCA Prayer Ventures webpage 
 

https://elca.org/Resources/Prayer-Ventures 
 

Monthly prayer pages are available in Word and PDF format 

If your name or date needs updating, please contact the New Life office to have your name included in next year’s posting. 

Deanna Owens 05/01 

Faith Wood 05/01 

Coleen Gestl 05/04 

Beverly Bishop 05/05 

Josh Roszak 05/05 

Shirley Griffith 05/06 

Hannah Bickham 05/09 

Brooke Garrett 05/10 

Jose Villalobos 05/12 

Katelyn Wishart 05/12 

Erin Bates 05/13 

Kyle Flick 05/13 

Liam Wallace 05/13 

Lizzie Wallace 05/13 

Emily Weber 05/13 

William Sinacori 05/14 

Linda Hudgens 05/16 

Courtne’ Lawrence 05/16 

Kayle Gerstner 05/18 

Bob Leach 05/18 

Heidi Heinicken 05/19 

Amelia Martinez 05/19 

Austin Tatuaca 05/20 

Milton Thomas 05/20 

Hadley Morrison  05/22 

J.C. Rincones 05/22 

Nan Weimer 05/23 

Carol Jackman 05/24 

Jackie Crawford 05/25 

Michael Manrique 05/26 

Aubrey Palmer 05/28 

Billy Roesler 05/30 

Nancy Bryars 05/01 

Joanne Cummings 05/01 

Beth Moore 05/01 

Josh Reed 05/01 

Guy Thompson 05/01 

Walt Wright 05/01 

Cody Broughton 05/05 

Amanda Patschke 05/09 

Rebecca Reed 05/11 

Jan Homerstad 05/15 

Jade Lawrence McCullough 05/15 

Mary Kate Schroder 05/15 

Andrew Cummings 05/17 

Lucas Cummings 05/17 

Gordon Meyer 05/20 

Hazel Moore 05/21 

Hattie Moore 05/21 

Lawrence Roszak 05/24 

Andrew Thompson 05/28 

Victoria Manrique 05/29 

Adrian Manrique 05/29 

Michael Manrique 05/29 

Abbey Grage 05/31 

Liz & Tom Childs 05/06 

Rhonda & Richard Lowery 05/15 

Christine & Joseph Morrison 05/19 

Susan & Duane Bickham 05/21 

Christal & Guy Thompson 05/23 

Cheryl & Rich Newell 05/24 

Mina & William Sinacori 05/30 

2022 
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